MINUTES
Inverness Ridge Association Board meeting
September 12, 2020
Via Zoom


Present:  Sydne Bortel, Ron Bennett, Helen Chapman, Chris Eckert,
Jennifer Howard, Lean Light, Julie Merk, Michael Ongerth, Tim Stanton, Jon Wurtzel
Absent: Ken Drexler, Marcus Thygeson, David Wilson

July Meeting minutes:  Approved.

Treasurer’s report: Stanton/Wimpfheimer. To be presented at November meeting.  


Announcements:
· NMWD tank replacement – Howard. There has been an additional pour, about a week behind schedule.  The original completion date was October 15, but no new date has been given by NMWD.
· Burn piles along Drake’s View Trail – Stanton. The Wolahans have been concerned and have been taking initiative to lobby the PRNS.  The park has indicated that no burns will take place for these piles.  Rather, there will be a contract let for chipping because an off-road chipper is available through the county.  There may be delays due to the Woodward fire but this will take place in due course.  The park will be handling the chipping because the burn piles are in the park.  Recent interactions suggest that the park service is now more attuned to neighborhood issues because they have been on Sunnyside to monitor the Woodward fire and to prepare for the eventuality that they might need to bring equipment into Paradise Ranch Estates.  Jennifer Howard suggested we might want to contact Jared Huffman our rep to remind him that constituents are close to fire.  
Old business:
· Road re-paving task force update – Ongerth/Stanton. Further information will be coming from engineers.  A new set of plans will be in Michael Ongerth’s hands so that points Ken DrexlerLevy wants clarified will be dealt with, including issues re road curvatures that are extreme (solutions will probably not be cost effective) and shaving down banks to improve sight lines at sharp curves.  We are now at a point where a paving task force meeting is needed and Ken DrexlerLevy will call one. We are in a position to have the whole community presentation ready for the next step.  We need to decide whether the next step will be to have another public meeting to roll out plan to PRE residents or whether this step will be eliminated given COVID.  We cannot rent the Dance Palace and discussion about utilizing Zoom touched on several points.  Sydne Bortel suggested that perhaps an outdoor park meeting with social distancing would be a better alternative.  On the other hand, Jennifer Howard noted that Zoom may be better for logistics including hearing issues.  We still have to deal with speed concerns on lower Robert.  The county has given permission for speed bumps in that location so installing these may prove to be a solution.  
· PRERAB update – Ongerth.  It is currently very dry so we can’t do work that requires machinery and moistness.  Unless we use water trucks, an expensive proposition, we must wait until rain comes to do anything.  Paving on Drake’s View Drive seems to be holding up except for one spot just before Buck’s Point that could be getting damaged possibly due to water tank work.  
· Chipping program – 2nd Event – Ongerth.  Our second IRA chipping day will be in October to allow people to put out new cuttings.  We have had our measure C chipping days.  The contractor is in place for our second day because the rate established was for both days.  
· Firesafe Task Force and Measure C – Discussion of this item was postponed until the next meeting.
· No smoking signs.  Bennett.  Ron Bennett is willing to put in metal posts if the county makes signs for us.  He will speak with John Levy about the county’s progress with production of the new signs.  The signs will be placed on the right side of the road (going up from Sir Francis Drake) in highly visible locations with a larger sign at the bottom of DVD.  The new signs are larger than old ones.  The new sign at the bottom of DVD will indicate that PRE is a private road with minimal outside access.  An old sign will be at the trailhead at top of DVD, desirable because it includes a warning about camp fires.  Sydne Bortel suggested that the bottom intersection of Lower Dover and Douglas is an area where cigarette butts have been found and that a sign might be useful there, even though this is a low traffic area.  Discussion ensued about the best placement of a sign on Douglas. The need to remind home-owners to ask drivers and workers to be careful was noted and it was suggested that FEDEX drivers be reminded about fire dangers and that the company be contacted about this. Also, residents are encouraged to produce home-made signs for placement on their own properties, perhaps in Spanish and English, to reinforce no-smoking safety precautions.  
· IRA annual dues – After discussion of the timing and rationale for increases in dues, it was decided to increase annual dues to $50/year per family effective January 1, 2021.
New business:
· Neighborhood watch – Ongerth.  Several suggestions were made about increasing neighborhood involvement in surveillance and support for residents.  Several board members commented that they had been in continuing contact with their immediate neighbors to provide information and support during the Woodward fire.  In particular, the potential for intruders and looters during emergencies was noted and the idea was raised that it would be useful to institute some regularized version of this for the entire community.  One possibility to be explored is that neighborhood liaisons might be willing to expand their roles to include neighborhood patrols.
· Thank you letter to KWMR.  Leah Light agreed to draft a letter thanking Amanda Eichstaedt and her crew for their extraordinary service in providing information about the Woodward fire to the community at a time when news was sparse and other media often presented inaccurate and/or dated information.
Next meeting:
· Date:  November 14
· Venue:  Zoom


